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SEPTEMBER MISSION OF THE MONTH 



Meditation on Psalm 123 

TO WHOM SHALL WE GO? 
 

This psalm started as individual cry in verse 1 and it turned to be national 

or public cry in the rest of the psalm. This is to remind us how important 

to keep the prophetical voice that most times start with individual and 

powerless people, who has the power to wake up our conscious and strait 

up our spirit, when we get drunk by our own selfish interest. The psalmist 

invited us to understand people’s need according to their perspective. 

The psalmist began his story by looking for the true ruler and the real 

master, who hold power over all these powerful people, who are at ease 

and who are making fun of others. The image we can see here is group of 

people who are desperate for help and suddenly they lift their eyes up and 

the other group who are at ease are in a place where they can’t see people 

from equal perspective. When you are on the top of a big building you 

barely see anything and you can’t hear what has been said on the street. 

When the psalmist put his or her eyes on God then they freed themselves 

from hatred and false expectation by other people. In other words, how 

many times we were injured because we seek help in the wrong way or 

from wrong people. Stop disappointing yourselves and seek the lord from 

all your heart and from your entire mind. 

Peace in Christ, 

Rev. Medhat Yoakiem 
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PRAY FOR OUR FAMILIES 



Our August meeting was our first meeting with Pastor Medhat. He was able to meet the 
Deacons and find out some of the many things we do. We look forward to working with him, 
as well as doing some visitation with him as he gets a chance to meet with our homebound 
members, and others who would like a visit. 

We are also preparing for the September 10th Potluck dinner after the worship service. Be 
sure to see the info on the flyer in the newsletter, and Sunday bulletin. 

Be sure to check out the Photo Boards in the Fellowship Hall. We have lots of pictures up. 

If yours is not up, let me know. I will be happy to take your picture and get it on the board. 

(Mary Wolfe) 

“Give a ride”: If you are in need of a ride, you can contact Jim Perry at 612-220-7977, and he 
will make sure someone will pick you up. 

Please contact a Deacon if you would like a visit, or have any needs. 

In Christ’s love, 

Shirley Ackerman 952-334-3202 Verneil Ewert 952-237-2201 
Linda Brooks 952-240-9502 Lyle Crider 952-496-0822 
Marinda Gay  952-445-1031 Jim Perry 952-492-5952 
Rose Schmitz 612-670-6309 Harriet Volding 218-209-1982 
Mary Wolfe 952-393-3973 

The Mission and Outreach Commission is 

looking for new members to plan for the next 

year.  If you have ideas for Missions for the 

Month, like to create bulletin boards, or want 

some input on this commission, please con-

tact Edie Cook by September 15.   

& 







Such a great evening with about 130 in attendance at our 
last Music on Marschall, featuring our own, Loren Wolfe, 

and pizza from Domino’s. The free will offering received of 
$429 will be donated to the Southern Valley Alliance.  



First Presbyterian Church Community Garden 

in full bloom.  


